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Victorian Notice to Mariners 
 
The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information. 
 
1 September 2025 
Victoria - Australia 
 
No. 442(T) – 2025 
 
Local Port of Port Phillip 
 
Patterson River 
Rail Bridge Maintenance Works and Exclusion Zone 
 
Date: Thursday 4 September 2025 until further notice 
 
Previous notice: 441(T)-2025 is referred  
 
Details: Mariners are advised of works to the Rail Bridge over Patterson River from the date noted 

above. The works will involve a barge positioned under the bridge within an exclusion zone 
to enable safe works. 
 
The exclusion zone will extend along the north bank, from approximately 60m upstream to 
60m downstream of the Rail Bridge between the following approximate locations (WGS84): 
 
1. 38°04.328’S, 145°07.347’E                         2.    38°04.353’S, 145°07.252’E 
 
The exclusion zone includes the northern transit lane beneath the bridge, and southern 
section between the rock wall and bridge piles, as shown in figure 1 below. The Southern 
transit lane will remain open for all vessel traffic. 
 
The works will move to the southern span of the bridge in approximately mid-September, 
subject to Further Notice. Dredging at the mouth of Patterson River is also planned to occur 
in early September, as outlined in NTM 441(T)-2025. 

 
Relevant Law: The exclusion zone has been established under section 211(1) (b) of the Marine Safety Act 

2010.  Vessels are prohibited from entering the exclusion zone, excluding vessels involved 
directly in the works and Parks Victoria vessels. 

 
Mariners are advised to navigate with caution and no wash within the vicinity of the 
Patterson River Rail Bridge and obey all speed limits and signage. 

 
Charts & Publications 
Affected:  AUS 143, AU5PAT01, AU439145 
 
Further Notice: A further Notice will be issued. 
 
If you require any further information, please contact Metro Trains Melbourne on 1800 800 007. 
 
David Ritman 
Manager Regional Planning 
Southern and Maritime Region 
 
If you wish to receive Parks Victoria issued Notice to Mariners, please email your details to 
noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au. To view Notices, visit www.parks.vic.gov.au 

mailto:noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au
http://www.parks.vic.gov.au/
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Figure 1. Northern bridge span works traffic management 
 

 


